SOUTH CUMBERLAND UTILITY DISTRICT

COMMISSIONERS:

Jay Brown, President

Michael Stone, Vice-President

Dr. James Barnawell, Secretary/Treasurer

Mr. Greg Wood, City Manager

City of Crossville

392 North Main Street

Crossville, TN 38555-4275

Re: Installation of 4-inch Water Main on Pigeon Ridge Road

Dear Mr. Wood:

GENERAL MANAGER: Sandra Brewer

The road is Fox Den Dr. and not on Pigeon Ridge

South Cumberland Utility District's Board of Commissioners held their monthly meeting on January 25, 2018. A discussion was held on the possibility of transferring four water customers we serve located at the end of Pigeon Ridge Road to the City of Crossville. We began this service back in the mid 80's when the City of Crossville was unable to provide water service to these homes. The City allowed South Cumberland to provide water service, which we did by installing a 2-inch water line several hundred feet from the back of our district into the City's service area at the end of Pigeon Ridge Road. We understand that the City is providing water service to others on Pigeon Ridge Road and had to install a long service line also from another area in your district.

Our Commissioners voted unanimously to assist the City in installing a 4-inch water main down the entire length of Pigeon Ridge Road and transfer our four customers over to the City's water department. South Cumberland Utility District will provide the pipe and materials needed for this installation with the City of Crossville's Water Department providing the labor and equipment to do the installation.

If this proposal is agreeable to the City, our Maintenance Supervisor, Jack Davis, will contact Billy Martin to obtain the necessary information on the pipe and materials needed.

Hopefully, we can work together to complete this project. Water customers with both utilities will benefit greatly by being able to eliminate long service lines and lessen the probability of leaks in the future.

If you have any further questions, please call me. Thank you for your assistance in the matter.

Sincerely,

Sandra Brewer, General Manager

SOUTH CUMBERLAND UTILITY DISTRICT

- 139 Utility Drive Crossville, TN 38572

Phone: (931) 788-2612 Fax: (931) 788-2596

"This Institution is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer"